APRIL 11, 1990

The meeting was opened at 7:33 p.m. in the Goleta Library by Jan Inouye, who was standing in for the vacationing Carol Boyce. There were 75\people present.

Jan welcomed everyone and told them of this evening's program, which was a lecture and showing of charm quilts by our own Doris Floyd.

She made some announcements:

- -She explained a sign-up sheet that was being passed around the room for those wanting to take part in a Charm Square Exchange. At the end of the meeting, Sharon Berezner would be selling charm templates.
- -Laurie Ball will be leaving the area; Margaret Kocimski will be taking over the job of Recording Secretary.
- -Jan reminded us all to pick up our monthly bulletin and called attention to the bulletin board, where information was available about the next SCCQG meeting, the latest Hoffman challenge, and our treasurer's report.
- -Sign-up sheets for the June workshop with Margaret Miller were passed; the topic is block manipulation.

Denise Clark and Harriet Berk showed the new Hidden Wells raffle quilt, giving credit also to Doris Floyd and Phyllis Peterson. Envelopes with tickets, photo, and quilt information were ready to be distributed; money can be turned into and additional tickets picked up from either Harriet or Denise. The raffle will probably be held in August.

Committees made their announcements:

- -Mary Bursek welcomed the evening's guests: Lyn Yeomans, Janet Brandon, Linda Toomre, Sue Dobie, Joyce Buck, Cira Sanchez, and Mary Godwin. Our new members are Laura Alarid, Audrey Ziglar, Melva White, Barbara Maxwell, Irene Mason, Jan Erb, and Jeanne Eklund.
- -Cathy Rampton thanked those who brought toniight's refreshments and promised that she would be in touch with each one of us before the year's end.
- -Norah announced that they received 124 block designs for the Museum quilt. Entries came from Ventura to San Luis Obispo, from ages 5 1/2 to 86. There will be a brainstorming session on how to design the quilt top on at 7 p.m. on April 24 at McVeigh House.
- -Char Schweitzer stressed the need for more people on the phone call committee a good way to meet people!
- -Sharon Berezner passed a questionnaire so that satellite groups might become more organized.

We had a raffle for the 6-inch squares of nature fabric; they were won by Eilene Cross.

Carol Ludwick conducted door prize raffles; they were won by Marty Frolli, Char Schweitzer, Norah McMeeking, and Claire Hemke.

Maggie Godwin did her Block-of-the-Month show; the Color Wheels were divided among four winners - Cathy Rampton, Susan Grzeskowiak, Suzy Carter, and Harriet Berk. She introduced next month's block, which would be a random selection of flowers done in a Curved Two-Patch design.

We had a Show & Tell of scrap and charm quilts.

Doris Floyd gave her talk on charm quilts. Our next meeting will be on May 9; the program will be a Round Robin.